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“To act justly, To love tenderly and To walk humbly with our God” 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

15th October 2015 
 

DIARY DATES 
 

 

Friday 16 October 
Year 5 Sport & Rec Camp 

 

Sat/Sun 17/18 October 
Commitment/Enrolment 

Mass Communion 
 

Wednesday 21 October 
Year 5 Reconciliation 

 

Friday 23 October 
Year 4 Incursion 

 

Sat/Sun 24/25 October 
Communion – Lesson 1 

 

Wednesday 28 October 
Kinder 2016 Orientation and 

Parent Meeting 
8.45-10.45am 

 

Friday 30 October 
World Teachers’ Day 

World Youth Day  
Mufti Fundraiser 

 

Tuesday 17 November 
P & F AGM and General 

Meeting, 7pm 
 

Friday 27 November 
P & F Gingerbread House 

Building Night 
 

Mon 30 Nov – Fri 4 Dec 
Swimming, K-Yr 4 

 

Thursday 3 December 
Advent/Christmas 
Celebration, 7pm 

 

Monday 7 December 
OLOW Celebrations of 

Learning Awards Ceremony 
9am 

 

Tuesday 8 December 
Year 6 Farewell Mass 

7pm 
 

Wednesday 9 December 
Swimming Carnival 

 

Friday 11 December 
Year 6 Social Night 

 

Monday 14 December 
End of Year Thanksgiving 

Mass and Thank You Morning 
Tea 

 

Wednesday 16 December 
Last Day for Students 

 

Thurs/Fri 17/18 December 
Staff Development Days 

 

Wed 27 & Thurs 28 January 
Staff Development Days 
Mathematics Assessment 
Interviews for all Students 

from Years 1-6  
 

Wed 27 to Fri 29 January 
Staff Development Days 
Literacy and Numeracy for 

Kindergarten  

Dear Parents, Carers, Students & Friends, 
 

Welcome back to school for an exciting Term 4. I hope that all our families 
enjoyed a relaxing time and especially enjoyed the warmer weather that we 
experienced in the second week of the holidays. I know that the children have 
all returned full of excitement and the teachers and I look forward to a great 
term of learning with the children. 
 

I always love coming back to Term 4 - it’s Spring, it’s the term where we see the ongoing 
development of the children’s learning and we begin to look forward to times of new 
beginnings such as incoming Kindergarten students and Year 6 students moving into high 
school. But, the most special of all is that it is October, the month of The Rosary, a time for 
us to connect with the worldwide Catholic community in praying this universal prayer that 
honours and celebrates Mary.  
 

Why is The Rosary so significant? The Holy Rosary is considered a perfect prayer because 
within it lies the awesome story of our salvation. With The Rosary in fact, we meditate on 
the mysteries of joy, of light, of sorrow and the glory of Jesus and Mary. It’s a simple prayer, 
humble, so much like Mary. It’s a prayer we can all say together with her, the Mother of 
God. With the Hail Mary we invite her to pray for us. Our Lady always grants our request. 
She joins her prayer to ours.  
 

On Tuesday all OLOW students had a ‘Day of Rosary’ where each grade prayed together this 
humble prayer. Throughout October, we will be praying a decade of The Rosary each week. 
We hope that you may find quiet time in your family routine to share the beauty of The 
Rosary in your own homes. 
 

God Bless, 
Mrs. Sue Veling 

Principal 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR TERM 3 WEEK 10 & TERM 4 WEEK 1 
Layla Pascoe, 
Jacob Bennett, 

Jack Brown, 
Asha Morris, 

Jason Armstrong, 
Taj Le Breton, 
Abby Dixon, 

Lachlan Armour, 
Alannah Walker, Jake Thompson, Sophie Wade, Bryon Nas, 

Talisha North, Benjamin Robinson, Jack Gale, Noah Panczyk, William Drummond, Holly Rech, 
Cassandra Dixon, Isabelle Moran, Tyler Clifford, Brodie English, Liam Darke, Joshua Phillips, 
Maddison McCarry, Drae Funnell, Carter Jones, Lily Fowler, Abbey Flanagan, Logan Sultana,  

Boyd Boormakin, Jayden Tormay. 
 

 

 

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
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ENROLMENTS FOR 2016  
We understand that family circumstances alter and that children sometimes need to change schools. If you know that you 
will not be attending Our Lady of the Way in 2016 please advise Mrs Veling and complete a notification of leaving form that 
is available from the school office.  
 
You are reminded that concerns regarding financial difficulties are not a reason for seeking another school, as the Catholic 
Education Office and Our Lady of the Way can and will assist families with meeting these costs when genuine financial 
difficulties arise.  
 
We have healthy enrolments for most classes in 2016, with some children on waiting lists, so in fairness to these families 
we ask you to let us know if you are changing schools.  
 
If you know of anyone considering a Catholic school education for their child at OLOW from 2016, in any grade, please 
encourage them to contact us as soon as possible to assist us with our planning. 
 
BEST OF LUCK TO OUR HSC STUDENTS 
We wish our HSC students the best of luck as they prepare to sit the HSC. Our prayers are with them and their families. 
 
YEAR 5 LEADERSHIP CAMP  
Today our Year 5 students accompanied by Mrs Day, Ms Glynn, Mr Mifsud and Mrs Veling, headed off to a 3-day 
leadership excursion to Berry Sport and Recreation Camp. Besides having fun, the students will be given many leadership 
challenges that they will need to solve where they can display their courage, initiative and resilience. We am sure that our 
Year 5 students are up to the challenge and will come back with many great stories and experiences. Best wishes for a safe 
and rewarding trip. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2016 
On Wednesday 28th October we begin our Kindergarten 2016 Transition-to-School Program. This is a chance for new 
children to familiarise themselves with ‘big school’ before the school year begins and a sharing time for parents. Our 
program begins at 8:45am in the hall. 
 
2016 MATHEMATICS TESTING JANUARY 
As was introduced in January this year, all students will be assessed using the 
Maths Assessment Interview on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January 
2016. Our Lady of the Way staff will be taking two Staff Development Days to 
assess students in Years 1-6. This is a one-on-one interview style assessment led 
by a teacher. Each assessment takes a minimum of 30 minutes. More details and an 
interview on-line booking schedule will be organised for later this term. School will 
resume for students in Years 1-6 on Friday 29th January 2016.  
 
Kindergarten students will have a separate testing schedule for literacy and numeracy and this will take place from 
Wednesday 27th January to Friday 29th January 2016. Kindergarten will begin school on Monday 1st February (8:45-
1:25); then full days from Monday 8th February (8:45-2:55). 
 
WORLD YOUTH DAY  
Catholic Diocese of Parramatta is fundraising for World Youth Day 2016. Raffle tickets will be sent home on Friday, 16th 
October. There are great prizes on offer including a car. Raffle tickets are $2 per ticket or $20 per book. All monies raised 
from selling these raffle tickets will go directly to sending our Year 6 teacher, Miss Reynolds as a pilgrim to World Youth 
Day (Krakow, Poland) via the Philippines.  

 
In partnership with the Bishop and the Diocese of Tagbilaranto, seven parishes devastated by an 
earthquake in 2013 will be targeted for a mission encounter by the Parramatta pilgrims. All pilgrims 
will work on projects such as, helping out in the early childhood centres, primary and secondary 
schools, women’s refuges, orphanages, general maintenance, tending vegetable gardens, painting 
and food preparation for children. The Diocese of Parramatta is providing all the equipment with a 
little help from all schools across the diocese. OLOW will have a Mufti Day on Friday 30th October 
to raise funds for this great cause. All monies raised from this mufti day will go directly to the 
devastated parishes. 

 
 



 
 
 

Term 4 Swimming Program 2015 

Swimming at OLOW will look a little different this year. The compulsory swimming program for Kindergarten, Year One, 
Year Two, Year Three and Year Four will be conducted at Nepean Aquatic Centre. (Buses will transport students to the 
venue). The cost of the program is covered in your annual activity fee. As with previous years, there is an enrolment 
questionnaire and a permission note to be completed by the student’s guardian prior to the program commencing. All 
students will receive a certificate of their accomplishments at the end of the program. 

The five-day program will begin on Monday 30th November (Week 9) through to Friday 4th December. Session times are as 
follows: 

Group One Kindergarten 9:45am – 10:45am 

Group Two Years 1 & 2 10:50am – 11:50am 

Group Three Years 3 & 4 11:55am – 12:55am 

 

Further information/permission notes will be sent home closer to the date. We look forward to hot weather and cooling down 
in the pool!! 

Mrs Bernadette Curry  

VERY IMPORTANT DATES 
Wednesday 28th October  8:45-10:45am – Kindergarten 2016 Orientation & Parent Meeting  

Friday 30th October World Teacher’s Day  
World Youth Day Mufti Fund Raiser 

Tuesday 17th November 7pm P&F AGM (election of positions) and P&F general meeting  

Friday 27th November  P&F Gingerbread House Building night  

Monday 30th – Friday 4th December Swimming K-Yr 4  

Thursday 3rd December 7pm Advent/Christmas Celebration 

Monday 7th December 9am OLOW Celebrations of Learning Award Ceremony 

Tuesday 8th December  7pm Year 6 Farewell Mass  

Wednesday 9th December OLOW Swimming Carnival at Glenbrook Pool 

Friday 11th December  Year 6 Social Night  

Monday 14th December 9.15am End of Year Thanksgiving Mass & Thank you Morning Tea 

Wednesday 16th December Last day for students 

Thursday/Friday 17th /18th December  Staff Development Days  

2016 

Wednesday 27th & Thursday 28th January 
2016  

Staff Development Days – Mathematics Assessment Interview (MAI) 
for all students from Years 1 - 6  

Wednesday 27th- Friday 29th January 
2015 

Kindergarten students Literacy & Numeracy Assessments 

 
 

 
 

  



 

OLOWCURRICULUMSPOT  

 
Creating Life Long Learners 

 

Creating an environment where we create, nurture and celebrate life-long learning is our aim 
as educators. Whilst the children undertake a variety of rich, challenging and engaging tasks 
daily at school we need to also take into account the need for them to have a balanced 
lifestyle. This includes sufficient time for family, recreation and cultural pursuits.  
 
To consolidate your child’s learning and to promote lifelong learning beyond our learning 

spaces try some or all of the following activities. Involve family members and friends in their 
learning and develop independence in study habits. 
 

OUTINGS 
 

Help plan a holiday/trip: research attractions, 
compare and contrast the costs, calculate 
daily distances if driving. 
 
Grocery shopping: read ingredients to help 
choose the healthiest products for the best 
prices, find products that you have coupons 
for, figure out best deal between sizes of 
items. 
 
Going shopping and computing how much 
25/30/50% off would be on the sale price of 
clothes. 
 
Go to a play or musical. 
 
While in the car make up words using the 
letters and add up the numbers from the 
surrounding number plates. 

 

SPORT 
 

Play sports or after school activities. 
 
Establish daily exercise plan: calculate distance walked, swam, 
biked, etc. and how many calories are used. 
 
Spell words or do multiplication tables as you jump on a 
trampoline- one letter/number per jump. 
 
Spell words or do multiplication tables as you play basketball. 
One letter/number per shot. 
 
Spell words or do multiplication tables as you jump rope. 

OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES 
 

Swimming. 
 
Relay races. 
 
Learn and perform magic tricks. 
 
Hopscotch. 
 
Puddle jumping. 
 
Go camping. 
 
Name that rock. 
 
Name that plant. 
 
Name that insect. 

LEARNING WITH YOUR CHILDREN 
MATHEMATICS 

 
Use homemade pizza, pie, pieces of bread to 
work on fractions. 
 
Use a fish tank to discuss conversions: litres 
to gallons. 
 
Create items for an "Estimation Table" where 
kids "estimate" how many items are in 
different containers with colourful objects. 
 
For multiplication facts, I have small blocks 
with multiplication factors on them.  
 
Addition and subtraction of food on their 
plate during dinner. It works really well using 
vegetables! 
 
 
Measure the time it takes to count to ten, one 
hundred, one thousand etc. 
 
Count the steps it takes you to get to 
different locations in your house from the 
front door. 

ARTS AND CRAFTS 
 
Make a simple scribble and the other person turns it 
into a completed composition. 
 
Origami (Japanese paper folding). 
 
Make a family banner using handprints to tell about a 
family member. 
 
Write a script from their favourite book, do research 
on the web to find out how to make puppets and 
produce a puppet show. 
 
Build models, such as birdhouses, cars, etc. This 
activity requires organization tools, measuring, cutting, 
creativity, art, painting, neatness; the list goes on, 
and at the end, they have something they created, 
that can be used or enjoyed by them, birds, etc. 
 
Create mosaics from bits of coloured paper. 
 
Make birthday cards for relatives: recycle objects 
around the house and include a picture of the kids in 
the card to make the card extra special. 

GAMES AND ACTIVITIES 
 
Reading out loud to each other. 
 
Email relatives: this makes writing and 
spelling words fun. 
 
Tic tac toe. 
 
Checkers. 
 
Watch a movie or show together on and talk 
about it after. 
 
Cook as a family: include meal planning 
within a budget (cost, calories, nutrition), 
time it takes to create meal, etc. 
 
Make a graph of TV/Video time for a month. 
Compare with sleeping and/or exercise. 
 
Read the newspaper. 
 
Junior Monopoly/Original Monopoly. 
 
Read a book together, then watch the movie - 
compare/contrast the contents. 

 
 

Contact me at mmifsud@parra.catholic.edu.au if you have any questions relating to the OLOWCURRICULUMSPOT. 

 
“I never teach my pupils, I only attempt to provide the conditions in which they can learn.” 

Albert Einstein 

Michael 
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OLOWLearn-a-thon  

 

THANK YOU AGAIN 
from all of us at Our Lady of the Way. 

 
 
Our Learn-a-thon was a huge success. Great prizes were on offer for the grades, families and also individuals. 
The following are the lucky recipients of these prizes. 
 

Congratulation to our Learn-a-thon Prize Winners 
Prize Winner 

Star War Figurines Asha Morris 

Silk Screen Samuel Thompson 

Toy Dog Noah Panczyk 

Museum Of Fire Passes Lincoln Mayor, Hayden Jenkins 

Featherdale Farm Pass Ethan Dempsey 

Koala Park Passes Jade Elford, Lorcan Cullen, Carlie Spooner, Ben Tabor, Riley Tait 

Star Wars Command Figurines  Clare Roser 

Taronga Zoo Henry Starr 

Signed Giants Ball Dominic Sagun 

Powerhouse Museum Isabelle Moran, Ava Palombo 

Monster High Bratz Doll Miah Hirsch 

Razor Party Pop Scooter Jessica Crambrook 

Whitewater Rafting Patrick Reeks 

Camera Brandon Kruzic 

Big Ted Matt Sekulic 

Remote Controlled Buggy Alex Hawkes 

Framed Autographed Giants Jersey Grace Foster 

Mercedes Toy Cars Sandra Elias, Noah Downey 

Samsung Tablet Carter Pereira 

Helicopter Ride For 4 Patrick Urquhart 

Itune Cards To The Highest In Each Grade William Trad, Cooper Bahlmann, Isabelle Moran, Madeline Wade, 
Hayden Jenkins, Tully Brown, Noah Panczyk & Samantha Emerton 

Family That Raised The Most: 
Large Autographed Tennis Ball And Racquet And 
Australian Maritime Pass 

Bahlmann Family 

 

Our Grand Total was $18 068.15. This money will go towards purchasing extra WAPS (wireless access 

point - a device that allows wireless devices to connect to a wired network using Wi-Fi) for our school. All 
monies raised will supplement the costs for the extra WAP’S needed to service our school and its many 
electronic devices. 
 
Thanks again for supporting your school - OLOW. 
 
Michael Mifsud on behalf of the Staff & Students. 

  



THANK YOU!! 
We would like to acknowledge and thank the following companies for their support of our Learn-a-thon 
and Trivia Night.   
 

Our Major sponsors: 
Sydney Helicopters 

Chambers Cellars Emu Plains 
One Agencies, Reeves Properties 

Wisdom Homes 
 

Museum of Fire, Featherdale Farm, Koala Park, Taronga Zoo, Whitewater Rafting,  
 Australian Maritime Museum, Powerhouse Museum, Sydney Giants, Boulous family,  

Tabor family, Captain Cook Cruises, Emu Plains Mowers, King Henrys Court,  
Outback Steak House, Penrith RSL, FC Team Sports, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

Stage 3 Touch Football Gala Day 
 
The Parramatta Diocesan Invitational Stage 3 Touch Day was held on the last day of Term 3, Friday 18th September at The 
Kingsway, St Marys.  We had a wonderful day, with a strong sense of team spirit and sportsmanship shown from all the 
players.  

 
The Stage 3 Touch Football Girls’ Team 
Coach : Mrs Claire Clifford       
Manager: Mrs Melissa Brown 

 
Olivia Bennett 
Tully Brown 
Montana Clifford 
Alysha Hoy 
Clare Roser 
Tahlia Rando 
Annabelle Ruskin 
Aimee Wagner 
Alannah Walker 
Madison Whiteley 
 
 
 

We must thank all the parents who volunteered to be our team coaches and team managers, as these days cannot be run 
without parents giving up their valuable time to help.  
 
Thank you to Mrs Carole Day for helping to train the teams during break times and helping to organise the day.  
 



The Stage 3 Touch Football Mixed Team  
 

Coach : Mrs Nicole Sekulic    
             Mr Nathan Gregory 
Manager: Mrs Kerry Fowler 
 

Joseph Curry 
Emma Fowler 
Bailey Gregory 
Bianca Jordan 
Shanice Matapo 
Jack Palombo 
Brooke Robertson 
Matthew Sekulic 
Jayden Tormay 
Isabella Toth 
 
A special thank you must go to Connor Walker and Maddie Ashby for giving up their time to referee on the day. It was 
fantastic to see a number of the students’ siblings and friends lend a hand on the day too, particularly Nathan Gregory. 
 

The Stage 3 Touch Football Boys’ Team- GOLD 
 

Coach : Mr Adam Browne      
Manager: Mrs Melanie Risse 
 

James Browne 
Joshua Butler 
Connor Clifford 
William Craig 
Nick James 
Noah Panczyk 
Kyal Risse 
Dominic Sagun 
Blair Stewart 
Bailey Sultana 
 

After their first game, most teams were very excited when they won. The coaches were very encouraging and supportive 
with their words and their advice, constantly reminding the students that this was a day of fun. It was so inspiring to see how 
the boys and girls wanted to watch each other’s games to lend their support. Our teams were not declared winners on the 
day, though the OLOW Girls’ Team was a close runner-up, but in our eyes they were winners in Sportsmanship and 
exceptional behaviour. It was an outstanding day!  
 
The Stage 3 Touch Football Boys’  
Team - GREEN 
 

Coach : Mr Ivan Cleary      
Manager: Mr Adam Phillips 
 

Boyd Boormakin 
Jett Cleary 
Noah Clifford 
Charlie Connell  
Jack Gale 
Tristan Isaia 
Joshua Phillips 
Keegan Smith 
 
 
Final thanks go to the parents and grandparents who transported the students to the field and were the OLOW cheer squad 
along the sideline. 
 
Michele Glynn 



Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials 
Any Primary students enrolled in Year 5 and 6 in 2016 are invited to participate in the 
Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials during Term Four in 2015 and Term One in 
2016.  
 
It is important to note that these trials are generally for those children who display an above average ability 
and/or have representative experience in their chosen sport. While teams are open in age it is strongly 
recommended that only children of a representative standard in Years 5 & 6 in 2016 be invited to attend.  
 
Parramatta Diocesan trials will be held in the following sports: 
*AFL (boys), Basketball (B&G), Cricket (B&G), Diving (B&G), Hockey (B&G), Football (B&G), Golf (B&G), 
Hockey (B&G), Netball (girls), Rugby League (11yrs & Opens), Rugby Union (boys), Softball (B&G), Tennis 
(B&G), & Touch(B&G). 
 
 
 
 

To be eligible for selection for these trials an Online Team Registration Form must be completed that can be 
accessed via the website www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au.This online form is an EXPRESSION OF 
INTEREST for the 2016 Parramatta Diocesan Primary Sport Team trials. You may complete this form to attend 
a selection trial or if you have been selected in a representative squad or team. One form is to be completed 
per child, per individual sport. Each sport has its own criteria therefore, it is imperative that the correct form 
is completed. 
 
Please note that your online registration is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and MUST be approved by 
your child's school. In order for your child to attend the nominated trial or event this may come down to the 
discretion of your school as to who is selected to attend the trial. In some sports only 2 students per school 
can be nominated.  Please complete all fields and especially “Representative Experience”.  
 

Your child’s school will notify you one week prior to the trial date if your child is to attend to the Parramatta 
Diocesan trial for their selected sport by providing a trial information sheet. 

Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the Online Registration Form has not been 
completed and approved by the school by the closing date. 

 

Currently only the Summer Sports of BASKETBALL, CRICKET, SOFTBALL & TENNIS are open and registrations 
close on Friday 30th October as these trials will be held in November 2015.  

All other sport registrations will open on 2nd November for 2016 trials. 

 

Please contact Miss Reynolds for any further information. 

 
Yours In Sport, 

Margaret Thornton  
Teaching Educator – Primary Sport 
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta 
 

GENERAL NEWS 
 

 
SCHOOL SECURITY 
As you are aware, we have high fencing surrounding the school and during the day there is only one entry point to the 
school.  Access is available through the gate located at the end of the teacher’s carpark in Troy Street.  On arrival you need 
to press the intercom button to talk to office staff.  Please note that staff will ask you who you are and what your purpose at 
the school is.  The reason we have this procedure is so that we are aware of who is on the grounds at any time.  Please 
don’t be offended if you are asked your name and the reason that you wish to gain entry to the school.  We are protecting 
your most valuable asset, your children. 
 
HELPERS NEEDED 
We are asking parents to assist us with a special project we are doing in the next couple of weeks.  We have stickers that 
need to be placed on some brochures we have.  If you are willing to take a bundle home and place stickers on them please 
see Julie in the office.  Any help is greatly appreciated.   Thank you 

http://www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au/


CanTeen’s BANDANNA DAY 
OLOW will be taking part in CanTeen’s Bandanna day on Friday 30th October. 
Bandannas will be on sale from Monday 26th October at break time for $4 
each.  The bandannas can be worn to school on National Bandanna Day on 
Friday 30th of October. All money raised from selling the bandanas goes to 
CanTeen an organisation which helps young people living with cancer. By buying 
a bandanna you will show your support for young people as they go through the 
toughest and most distressing ordeal of their young lives. 

 
 
ROTARY AWARD “ SERVICE ABOVE SELF AWARD” 
Congratulations to Lara Roser in Year Six who received the Rotary ‘Service Above Self 
Award’ on Tuesday at Leonay Golf Club. Lara received this award for her dedication to the 
Our Lady of the Way Parish as an altar server as well as her outstanding sporting 
achievements in swimming and participating in other sporting teams throughout her time 
here at Our Lady of the Way. Lara is a member of the Pastoral Care team where she runs 
lunch time activities for students in K-2 as well as giving up her time to read with students in 
Year One 5 times a week. Lara was selected to represent Our Lady Of the Way at the Voice 
of Youth Cluster final, which she did an amazing job.  
 
We feel that Lara displays leadership qualities to all areas of her school and her community 
life. She is very reliable and takes pride and care in all that she does.  
 
Mrs Pat Scott and Miss Kirsty Reynolds 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THINKING ABOUT BECOMING A CATHOLIC?   What does it mean to be a Catholic? 
Are you interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  Do you have friends who are questioning what 
being a Catholic is all about? RCIA is the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults and is the process by which the Catholic 
Church welcomes people into the faith.  This journey invites Adults to discover the richness of Catholic faith and their place 
in it.  If you are interested in learning about the Catholic Faith and what we believe, then this may be the program for 
you!  Contact the Parish Office:4735 1041  Email: olowpar@pnc.com.au 
 
Congratulations to 2 of our former students Nicholas Adamcewicz and Samantha Arnold who have received the Bishop of 
Parramatta Award for Student Excellence.  Well done Nic and Samantha. 

VERY EXCITING NEWS! 
Lachlan Armour’s review for Izzy Folau: 
Chance of a Lifetime was selected to be 
published as a merchandising sign for 
use on Scholastic Book Fairs during 
Terms 3 and 4 this year.  

Congratulations Lachlan!  
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
POST SEPARATION RECOVERY PROGRAM 
CCSS Solo Parent Services is offering its seven week Post Separation Recovery Program. This has proven to be an 
excellent Program that guides and supports those whose marriage or long-term partnership has 
ended. Commencing: 21nd October for 7 Wednesday evenings from 7.30pm – 9.45pm. Venue: Diocesan Assembly 
Centre, 1-5 Marion St Blacktown. Cost: $80.00 Registration Essential: Eileen or Rita on 99330205 
or soloparentservices@ccss.org.au  
 
WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND   
Let your love blossom this spring with a weekend together.  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a Marriage 
Enrichment experience – set in peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of everyday life.  During the 
weekend, couples have a unique opportunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their relationship. Give the greatest gift, that 
of your time alone - invest in your most precious asset . . .  your Marriage!  
 
13-15 November at Mount Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW.  To apply contact:    Ardell & Bill Sharpe Tel. 02 4283 
3435 or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au, www.wwme.org.au, www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit 
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